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Monthly Summary 
by: Todd Brendel 

Sgt. Rice graduated from APS on July 27th

   Other Highlights 
 

● As of June 26th, we no longer operate a 
dispatch center 

● All road units attended Active Shooter 
Training at Lloyd High School this month 
instructed by Detective Loos.  

● Todd Mitchell was hired as a contract 
employee and will be working third shift. 

● Erlanger Community Anti Crime team is up 
and running and already making drug arrests. 
We expect this position to continue to net a 
substantial number of arrests. 

● For the first time in 16 years the Police 
Department has switched uniforms.  They 
began wearing these uniforms July 3rd.  We 
hope to be more approachable and change 
with the times.  

● Held Coffee with a cop in the Super Bowl lot 
with Dunkin Donuts. K-9’s did demonstrations, 
and was well attended. 
 
 

 

 
 

Officer Gonzalez and Lt. Jansing retired!! 

  
 
 

 
 
 

● New cars have arrived and have been 
striped, just waiting on equipment to be 
installed. 

● Detective Thornberry and wife Katie had a 
baby Nash Thornberry on July 4th. 

● Sgt. Rice graduated from the Academy of 
Police Supervision on July 27. 

 



 

  

  

 

Monthly Calls for Service 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 



 

 

 
Monthly Highlights 

 

Criminal Investigative Division  
Narrative:  
 
The Cellebrite data extraction, transfer, and analysis device, which was approved for purchase last 
fiscal year, has proven to be a very worthy asset both in it’s use for active investigations as well as 
freeing up detectives and giving them time to focus on casework rather than coordinating with 
outside entities to retrieve necessary evidence.  The detectives and lieutenants also switched office 
space within the police department.  Dispatcher Shirley Brown’s new assignment has been a 
welcome addition for crime analysis and statistics as well.  She has assisted in finding information for 
administrative and investigative reports.  She has also assisted with several background checks. 
Officer Michael Clark has assisted the office and has conducted several employee background 
investigations.  In the past two months Investigator hours worked has been balanced with training, 
vacation, and maternity leave.  Just as in last month’s report a few cases, that are sensitive in 
nature, were added to the caseload.  Since the merger of dispatch much time has been used to learn 
and use the new records management system. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 




